G.FRED EGE SECRETARY

December 21st, 1916.

Miss Cornelia F. Bradford, 174 Grand Street, Jersey City.

My dear Miss Bradford:-

At a meeting of the Board of

Education on December 20th, 1916, I was directed by resolution offered by Mr. Loughran and unanimously adopted, to
convey to you the appreciation by the members of the Board
of your indefatigable efforts to obtain a new school No.

16, which culminated Wednesday, December 20th, in the laying
of the cornerstone of the handsome structure in course of
erection at Sussex and Washington Streets. The members of
the Board consider that you made this new school possible
and it is their hope that when the proposed plan of naming
schools in addition to designating them by numbers is adopted
that new school No. 16 will also be "The Cornelia F. Bradford
School".

With the best wishes of the Board and myself at this season of the year, I am

Yours very truly,

Secretary.